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Commission Supports Commissioner Tobin’s Proposal to Get Answers from TEP Regarding the 
Navajo Generating Station 
 
(Phoenix)  Arizona Corporation Commissioner Andy Tobin released the following statement 
today on the Commission’s adoption of his amendment to the rate case for Tucson Electric 
Power (TEP), which requires the company to evaluate how the potential closing of the Navajo 
Generating Station (NGS) will impact customers and the reliability of the electric grid: 
 
“I am grateful for the support from my fellow Commissioners to get answers about the future of 
NGS.  The seriousness of this matter cannot be understated.  The closure of NGS would inflict 
immediate economic hardship on the Navajo Nation, the Hopi Tribe, and the northern Arizona 
economy.  Thousands of jobs are hanging in the balance. 
 
NGS is distinctly Arizonan.  The coal is mined by Arizonans, transported in Arizona to our 
generating station in Arizona, and the major source of power for Arizonans.  Shutting down an 
Arizona institution, like NGS, is a decision that must not be made unilaterally.  The Commission 
should convene ALL of the stakeholders and meaningfully discuss NGS’s future.   
 
A transition plan for the people of northern Arizona, the state’s economy, and our energy 
infrastructure must be clearly articulated and inclusive. 
 
That’s what “good neighbor” Arizonans expect and they deserve nothing less.” 
 
 
 

### 








